

807 42 Avenue S.E. Calgary, Alberta T2G 1Y8

Tel 403.248.7071 Fax 403.235.3872 Email admin@springboardcentre.ca www.springboardcentre.ca

October 16, 2023

Dear Parents, Guardians, and Caregivers,

In the midst of the flu season, the agency has reviewed the recommendations and guidelines of our enhanced health and safety protocols to prevent communicable diseases. Our goal is to protect the health of our individuals and staff and to minimize the spread of illness.

The agency is also aware of the increase in reported cases of Covid 19, due to the new strain, and that Acute Care Centres have re-implemented the use of masks. The agency will continue to monitor the Health and Safety advisory from the Alberta Health Services.

To keep SBC a healthy space for our individuals and staff, please keep your individual at home if they experience symptoms of cold, flu or stomach illness, this is the same for any time your individual feels ill. For more information on how to recognize and treat flu-like symptoms, visit the My Health Alberta website, call Health Link at 811 or speak with your doctor.

If you have concerns or prefer to keep an individual at home for a period of time, please contact us so that we can accommodate by providing virtual programming and/or other modified services.

Please continue to contact us via email or view our website for any updates. We will continue to send out both email and paper copy correspondence regarding any changes or updates to SBC operations and programming.

Sincerely,

Romeo Concepcion

CEO